TOWN OF HUME

JULY 11, 2012

A regular meeting of the Hume Town Board, Allegany County, New York was held on July 11, 2012 at the Town Museum, 10842 Claybed Road, Hume, New York. At 6:40 PM, Supervisor Ricketts called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Officials in attendance: Supervisor Dennis Ricketts; Councilmen Daniel Miller and Bruce Hinz; Water and Sewer Superintendent Dana Potter; Highway Superintendent Kevin Peet; Attorney David Pullen; Deputy Town Clerk Joanne Cockle; and Town Clerk Sondra MacEwan.

Councilman Gregory McKurth was absent. Councilman Christopher Austin arrived late.

RFP – PARK PROJECT

Supervisor Ricketts opened the only Proposal for Design Services for the Hume Town Park at 6:45 PM. The proposal was from Clark Patterson Lee of Olean, New York at a cost of $11500.00.

The Board briefly reviewed the proposal with budget limits in mind. Councilman Miller moved that the proposal from Clark Patterson Lee be accepted contingent of review and approval of the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation. Councilman Hinz seconded the motion. 3 ayes, 0 noes.

The Board will interview the Clark Patterson Lee team on July 23, 2012, at 7:00 PM at the Park Pavilion.

MINUTES

Councilman Hinz moved that the minutes of the June 13, 2012 meeting of the Hume Town Board be accepted as presented. Councilman Miller seconded. 3 ayes, 0 noes.

HIGHWAY REPORT

Work on Flanagan Road has been completed, and the chip seal projects for the year finished. The new truck is scheduled to arrive soon, an issue with the lighting package holding up delivery.

Questions were raised and answered about the ethics of Town officials conducting business with or selling products to the Town. Stringent guidelines apply to such procedures or bidding opportunities.

WATER AND SEWER DEPARTMENT
Superintendent Potter will contact Zuech Environment Services about fixing a driveway they drove upon and marred during septic pumping. 

The Highway Department and the Water Department will cooperate in use of the hydrant to obtain water for washing bridges.

LEGAL ISSUES

Councilman Miller moved adoption of Resolution 6-A-12, Introductory Local Law Number 1 of 2012. This proposed law amends Local Law No. 2 of 2010, allowing for the waiving of adoption fees for impounded dogs under special conditions. Supervisor Ricketts seconded the motion. 3 ayes, 0 noes.

A Public Hearing will be held on August 8, 2012 at 7:30 PM to hear any party concerned with this issue.

Easements for the Cold Creek Project have been signed and filed in the offices of Richardson & Pullen, PC.

COMMUNITY CONCERNS

Mike Fish restated his fears for the erosion of the Genesee River banks to the Board. There was lengthy discussion. Supervisor Ricketts will contact the Army Corps of Engineers for further clarification.

SUPERVISOR’S AGENDA

An agreement with Brooks Hose Company was signed that will allow access to Cold Creek across the front of part of their property rather than across the park.

Supervisor Ricketts and Superintendent Peet met with the engineers to work out details of the upcoming project in Cold Creek.

Supervisor Ricketts moved that the Town advertise for bids for the Cold Creek Project, and that the bids be opened on August 8, 2012 at 8:00 PM. Councilman Hinz seconded. 3 ayes, 0 noes.

It was suggested that the next meeting of the Board be held at the Fire Hall. Supervisor Ricketts will check availability.

Councilman Hinz moved that the Board accept the resignation of Audrey Smith from the post of Bingo Inspector. Councilman Miller seconded. 3 ayes, 0 noes.

Discussion of an appointment to fill the vacancy left by Ms. Smith’s resignation will be held at the next meeting.

DOG CONTROL REPORT

The Dog Control Officer Inspection report was completed on June 11, 2012 satisfactorily.

DCO Ray Swarthout will be receiving a series of preventative rabies vaccines through the Allegany County Health Department.

Councilman Miller moved that Supervisor Ricketts be authorized to sign an updated agreement for dog shelter services with the Town of Caneadea. Councilman Hinz seconded. 3 ayes, 0 noes.

TOWN CLERK TOPICS

Clerk Sondra MacEwan told the Board the Fillmore Central School Board had approved the appointment of Joanne Cockle as the School Tax Collector.

Ms. Cockle recently received her Notary Public License and will be available for notarizations during regular office hours.

[Councilman Christopher Austin arrived at 7:50 PM.]

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Councilman Hinz moved that the Board enter Executive Session to discuss ongoing negotiations. Councilman Miller seconded. 4 ayes, 0 noes.

The Board entered Executive Session at 7:51 PM and returned to Open Meeting at 8:45 PM.

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE AND DEVELOPMENT

Councilman Austin moved that the Town Attorney be authorized to research and pursue possible Eminent Domain proceedings against a property in the hamlet of Fillmore.

Councilman Miller seconded. 4 ayes, 0 noes.

BILLS AND REPORTS

Councilman Miller moved that the reports of the Supervisor and Town Clerk be accepted as presented, and that the bills be accepted for payment. Councilman Hinz seconded. 4 ayes, 0 noes.

(General #217-253 $16635.90; Highway #123-146 &66061.95; Parks Grant #1 $42.36; Fire Protection District #7 $370.08; Lighting Districts #7 $1369.95; Sewer District #88-96 $3614.88; Water District #127-144 $2952.47)

Councilman Hinz moved that the meeting be adjourned. Councilman Austin seconded. 4 ayes, 0 noes. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM.

The next regular meeting of the Hume Town Board will be August 8, 2012 at 7:00 PM at the Brooks Fire Hall, 24 S. Genesee St., Fillmore, New York.

Respectfully submitted,

Sondra MacEwan

Town Clerk

